TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164
Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. End of Term 2 The first semester comes to a close on Friday this week. As per normal, the students will be dismissed from school an hour earlier from 2.25pm. The bus will run as per normal, just be at bus stops an hour earlier at the end of the day. Term 3 begins on Monday 14th July.
- 2. School Reports These were distributed to students today. Please read these carefully in preparation for the Student Led Conferences which will be held on Wednesday.
- 3. Student Led Conferences These will be held on Wednesday. Please try hard to stick to the short time frame of 15 minutes which is allocated. Parents are welcome to organise a more suitable time if needed after these sessions. All parents will receive a copy of ILP's (Individual Learning Plans) on this day as well. Parents will need to make arrangements for this day with their children. Students are only required at school for the duration of their Student Led Conference.
- 4. Thanks to Mrs Monty The Bike Education program has concluded for this year. A big thankyou to Mrs Monty for implementing this program again. Your support is greatly appreciated. All senior students did well with the On Road Test last Thursday. Special thanks to the parents who assisted on this day. There are a number of bikes which are still in the bike shed and must be collected ASAP, before the school holidays.
- 5. Region Cross Country Congratulations to Declan, Harvey, Haymish and Jordan for the effort they put into the Region Cross Country which was held last Wednesday at Broadford. Some sound results were recorded well done boys.
- 6. Bunnings BBQ Thankyou to the many families who offered to assist with the Bunnings BBQ which will be held first weekend back next term on Sunday 20th July. We have time slots still needing to be filled from 2-4pm and 4pm until 6pm. If you can assist please let the school know ASAP.
- 7. Cluster Book Day This will be held first week back on Wednesday 16th July. All children can get dressed up as a Book Character and we will have a parade to showcase the many costumes from the 8 schools that are attending on the day. Parents are encouraged to spend the school holidays organising these costumes. The Parents Club will be organising a Hot Dog lunch so orders will need to be returned to school by this Wednesday before the term break.
- 8. <u>Dance Festival</u> This will be held tomorrow morning. Students in Grades 3-6, along with possibly some Grade 2 students will attend the Dance Festival at the Shepparton Basketball Stadium. The festival begins at 9.45am and concludes at 11am. We should return back to school by about 11.15am. Permission forms went home last week and the cost for the day will be \$2 to cover the cost of the bus. Parents are welcome to come along if they wish and attend the festival just let us know if you would like to get on the bus.
- 9. School Camps Next term is a busy one with school camps. The Somers Camp will be held from July 29th until August 6th and the Grade 3/4 camp at Curumbene is planned for Wednesday 6th August until Friday 8th August. It is essential that all relevant forms are returned prior to the camps and all camps should be paid for as well before they begin. Contact the office to organise a payment plan if needed.
- 10. Mrs Wallace We all wish Mrs Wallace a well deserved break at the start of term 3. Mrs Wallace will return to teaching on Monday 25th August. Playgroup will still run as per normal and Mrs Haberfield will run the first 3 sessions next term, while Mrs Wallace is enjoying her well deserved Long Service Leave.
- 11. Enrolments Any families wishing to enrol at Tallygaroopna PS for 2015 can now hand in enrolment forms. It would be appreciated if this is done ASAP to assist with planning.
- 12. Active After School Program Taekwondo and Dance have now concluded for Term 2. Next term we are hopeful of having Aerobics (Monday) and Cricket (Tuesday). Both of these sports will need to be confirmed early next term before enrolment forms can be handed in for these programs.. In Term 4, we will be having Basketball (Monday) and BMX (Tuesday).
- 13. OSH Care is on this week only on Thursday and Friday because of the Student Led Conference Day on Wednesday.
- 14. Art Program is on this Friday.
- 15. Lost Property At the moment we have 15 jumpers or jackets in lost property that are un-named. If your child has lost clothing please come in and check the box in the Project space. Unclaimed clothing will be washed and placed in our second hand uniform store. Please check that items of clothing, food containers and drink bottles are all clearly named so that lost items can be returned easily.

Thanks everyone, David Brodie Teaching Principal

The normal newsletter will go home after the holidays - Monday 14th July Make sure you are on Tiqbiz - many of these items are available here!! Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed Absences can also be completed on Tiqbiz